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COUNCI L ADDRESSED TO THE SECRETARY- GENERAL

The nmenbers of the Security Council express their appreciation for your
letter dated 1 May 1997 (A/51/886-S/1997/347) concerning the informa
consul tative meeting on Afghanistan, held in New York on 16 April 1997. They
wel cone your initiative to convene the neeting of the concerned countries to
reassess the situation in Afghanistan follow ng recent political and mlitary
devel opnents, to discuss how best to pronbte a negotiated settlenent of the
conflict and reinforce the United Nations peacenaking efforts.

The nmenbers of the Security Council remain gravely concerned about the
danger of the continued armed conflict for the region and the plight of the
Af ghan people. They stress the need for the Afghan parties to cease i nmediately
all arnmed hostilities, renounce the use of force, put aside their differences
and engage in a political dialogue ained at achieving peace and nationa
reconciliation.

The menbers of the Security Council reaffirmtheir support for the
continuing efforts of the United Nations, in particular those of the United
Nations Special Mssion to Afghanistan, to facilitate national reconciliation in
Af ghani stan on the basis of Ceneral Assenbly resolution 51/195 of
17 Decenber 1996 and Security Council resolution 1076 (1996) of 22 Cctober 1996
Wil e recogni zing the need for all concerned countries to be involved in the
search for peace, they stress that such initiatives should be coordinated with
the United Nations which plays the central role in pronoting agreement on a
ceasefire and negotiations between the Afghan parties.

The menbers of the Security Council take note of the concrete proposals by
the participants at the above-nentioned consultative neeting ained at assisting
t he peaceful resolution of the conflict. They believe that it represented a
useful international franmework which could neet nore frequently.

The menbers of the Security Council will continue to follow closely the
devel opnents in Afghani stan

(Signed) PARK Soo G|
Presi dent of the Security Counci

97-12617 (E) 130597



